
 
 
 

 
Staff Report 

 
 
 
RE: Pickleball & Tennis Court Improvements    

Department/Program: Parks and Recreation  

Explanation:   

The city budgeted $45,000 for Tennis & Pickleball court improvements in the 2024 Parks Operating 
Budget. Staff presented options to the Citizens Park Advisory Committee on February 12, 2024 for 
pickleball and tennis improvements at each location.  Options included Tennis court repair at Vlasis and 
New Ballwin parks, pickleball court conversions at Holloway and New Ballwin parks.  On April 22, the 
Parks Advisory Committee took a voice vote recommending proceeding with Vlasis tennis court repair 
and Holloway Park pickleball court conversion.   

Staff solicited bids from qualified contractors.  Two bids were received.  McConnell & Associates bid 
$68,190 and Byrne & Jones bid $38,246 

 

Recommendation:  

Staff recommends low bidder Byrne & Jones Construction.  The contracted scope of work will come in 
approximately $7,000 under budget.  Byrne & Jones is qualified and has previously performed 
basketball court maintenance at New Ballwin Park in 2019. 

 

Submitted By:  Chris Conway, CPRP, Director of Parks and Recreation 

Date: May 14, 2024  

 


